ADOPTED - DECEMBER 11, 2012

Agenda Item No. 4
Introduced by the:

INGHAM COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

RESOLUTION HONORING MIKE BRYANTON, INGHAM COUNTY CLERK
RESOLUTION #12-407
WHEREAS, Mike Bryanton served as the Assistant Personnel Director for the Michigan House of Representatives from June of 1985 through February of 1992, when he was named Personnel Director, a position he held through January of 1994; and  

WHEREAS, he began his career in Ingham County government when he was appointed to the Board of Commissioners as a  County Commissioner representing the residents of District 18 from January through December 1992; and

WHEREAS, in January of 1995, he was appointed to the office of Ingham County Clerk, and successfully won his bids for re-election until announcing his retirement in 2012; and

WHEREAS, it is Mike’s belief that the Ingham County taxpayers deserve high quality, cost effective service and demanded the very best out of his employees in order to provide fast, efficient, effective service; and

WHEREAS, under Mike’s leadership, Ingham County became the first County in Michigan to provide online access to Campaign Finance records; and 

WHEREAS, as County Clerk, Mike used new technology to provide internet access to vital records, cut response time for record requests in half, enabled credit card payment for some records and fought for Campaign Finance and election reform and accountability; and

WHEREAS, Mike was honored by his peers as they recognized him as Clerk of the Year in 1998 and 1999, he also served as President of the Michigan Association of County Clerks in 2001.

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Ingham County Board of Commissioners hereby honors Mike Bryanton for his 18 years of dedicated service to the citizens of Ingham County as County Clerk.  

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Board extends its sincere appreciation to Mike for his many contributions as County Clerk, in particular his role in making Ingham County a leader among counties and transitioning into the 21st century with new technology and the availability of on-line services. 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Board wishes him continued success in all of his future endeavors.

